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Life Signs 

  Summer is upon us. We are all looking forward to family outings, vacations and other activities            

           that accompany the summer season. As we enjoy these various activities, letõs not forget the   

             important work still facing us as a church. 
 

   We are in the last leg of our transitional journey as a church. In a few weeks Randy will return 

      from his sabbatical and assume his new role as senior pastor of the church. No one should 

assume this is no more than flipping a switch for either him or the church. Both he and the church will 

have an adjustment period to see him in this new role. It is important that each of us be in prayer for 

Randy, his family, and the church as this transition occurs. 
 

It is also important that we remember our journey during the past eighteen months. We have 

discerned a fresh vision from God for the future ministry of Madison FBC, a vision I believe will guide 

this church for the next several years. That vision is òWe strive to be a spiritually mature and vibrant 

church family that loves people and influences them to engage with the God of the Bible.ó Discerning 

a vision is challenging enough, but living into it is even more difficult. However, living into it is the only 

way to make that vision a reality in the church. 
 

This journey has seen people step into new leadership roles, which is always exciting for a church. At 

the same time, there is always a learning curve for people whenever they accept new challenges. I 

remember when I first became a deacon and the things I had to learn in that role. Later, as a new 

pastor I had even more to learn. I am thankful for those who were patient with me and extended grace 

during my learning curves. 
 

During this journey we have discussed challenges facing the church of the future, which has led to 

excellent conversations that many churches try to ignore. Iõve appreciated the openness to discuss 

these issues, and I believe this bodes well for the church as it continues to move forward. 
 

Now we are faced with calling a new Associate Pastor/Youth Minister. This is also part of the 

transition the church is experiencing. A search team has been formed and has had an organizational 

meeting. Be in prayer as they begin to seek the next person God has for this position. 
 

I continue to enjoy my time with you and look forward to continuing this transitional journey. Weõve 

come a long ways and still have more to do. With Godõs help let us continue this journey together. 
 



         I have had my current position as youth minister and associate pastor for over twenty-six                                                                                               

                    years. My mind was consistently thinking about things that involve teens and their lives, and how  

             to intersect the calling that Jesus has for all of us with the current world of junior high and high      

school students. Iõve created a box to live in, created by the dreams and desires God has placed on my     

                  heart. The box lets me know what to do each day and how to respond to lifeõs events. To be able to     

                    embrace the new calling God has for me, I will need to crush that box at the foot of the cross and 

                      allow a new box to be formed, a new definition of who I am in Christ. That is what my sabbatical, 

  my time of renewal, will allow me to do.  
 

As I prepare to be the senior pastor of First Baptist, some of you 

may wonder why I am not attending Sunday morning worship at 

First Baptist and why I am working so hard to minimize contact 

with my church family, who I love and who I know love and support 

me. Is this really necessary?  
 

Yes, it is. Without a complete break in the habits, routines, and 

familiar surroundings Iõve become used to in the past twenty-six 

years, it would be difficult (maybe even impossible) to create a 

new box - a new way of seeing myself and the new calling God has 

given me. My ònew boxó would look too much like my comfortably 

familiar old box.  
 

What God and my church family have blessed me with is time to break down the old box and forget what it 

looks like. Iõve also been given time and resources to be able to get away and focus on listening to God. I do 

not want my new box to be created by me, but by the One who does the calling and the enabling. Please pray 

for Lisa, Ansley, and me to bond not only as a family, but even more importantly, to allow God to speak into 

our lives and that we will listen, and that we will allow ourselves to be transformed by the renewing of our 

minds. 

A Time to Stop  Randy Crutchfield 

My time away was themed to enable us (the Crutchfields) to grow as a family and with Christ. In case you are 

interested here are a few of the events we have planned.  Over thirteen weeks I will have two weeks of               

spiritual direction in a retreat facility designed for pastoral reflection. One week will be just Lisa and me at 

Mackinac Island and the Upper Peninsula as well as a week of spiritual direction at a retreat facility. As a 

whole family we will travel to South Africa to observe how the Churches have responded to their own silence 

on apartheid. While there we will go on a safari and visit the Victoria Falls in Zimbabwe. We will also have a 

home in Orlando for a month and will enjoy many of the family opportunities available there. 
 

Please pray for us as we take this time of separation as a chance to become refreshed and renewed. 

There is a time for everything, 

and a season for every activity  

under the heavens: 

a time to be born and a time to die, 

a time to plant and a time to uproot, 

a time to kill and a time to heal, 

a time to tear down and a time to build, 

a time to weep and a time to laugh, 

a time to mourn and a time to danceé 

Ecclesiastes 3:1-4 

òThere is a time when it is good to stop what one is doing. ..ó   



Couplesõ Date Night By Kelly Rector 

We held our first Coupleõs Date Night on Saturday, April 28th. We 

were excited for the turnout. The idea came from Suzan 

Duckworth, who desired for us to have more ministries for 

couples. Itõs often hard for couples to take time out to have a date 

night. Families with children at home often have difficulties taking 

the time out for themselves, and married couples who have been 

empty-nesters and married for so many years perhaps have gotten 

out of the habit of having a date night. We know God designed 

marriage and itõs so important to maintain that strong bond and  

not give the devil a foothold into our relationship. So, our vision for 

the event was to give couples a chance to reconnect while we 

provided everythingñchild care, entertainment, and a delicious 

meal and overall experience you would find at a nice restaurant.  
 

Thank you to all who came to our first Coupleõs Date Night! And 

thank you to our servers, child care providers, Drew Geerts for 

providing the entertainment, and to Paradise Cove Catering who 

cooked our delicious food and made this event what it was.   
 

Our next Coupleõs Date Night is scheduled for Saturday, October 

6th. There are also plans in the making to have a candlelit dinner 

at an upcoming Marriage Retreat in August.  Keep an eye out for 

further details! 

Eggleston prepared for an evening  
of fine dining 

Drew Geerts provided entertainment. 

The 55+Friends went to Derby Dinner on May 9th to see the classic 

musical, OKLAHOMA!.  We had a group of 18 that went, including 

members of Trinity Methodist and Sand Creek Baptist. All enjoyed 

the wonderful musical, the company, and awesome buffet. Watch 

your bulletin for future outings. 

Oklahoma! By Connie Dalgleish 

Socializing at Date Night 



June Birthdays 

Judie Ingalls   06/15  

Regin Dean   06/16  

Carl Jenkins   06/16  

Bill Demaree   06/18  

Daniela Bonilla-Giovanetti 06/19  

Sierra Grigsby   06/21  

Allison Feider   06/22  

Joseph Drossart  06/23  

Alexis Hunt   06/24  

Danny Schafer   06/24  

Lane Yoder   06/24  

Kaylynn Paul   06/25  

Summer Grigsby  06/27  

Sharon Jenkins  06/27  

Adam Anderson  06/28  

 

Evan Cammack  06/01  

Mitchell Cammack  06/01  

Douglas Totten  06/01  

Shane Williams  06/01  

Lucas Rector   06/02  

Sarah Dougan   06/03  

Debbie Anderson  06/05  

Grover Anderson  06/08  

Ashton Carter   06/10  

Irene Youngblood  06/10  

Carsha Strouse  06/11  

India Cable   06/12  

Chris Strouse   06/13  

Rick Ford   06/14  

Blair Holt   06/14  

Church In the Grass By Kelly Rector 

After 2 years of serving the community of Clifty Village mobile home park,  

aka òWoodside,ó we felt called after a lot of prayer to move the ministry to Eggleston and  

serve the surrounding neighborhoods.  Our church is already ministering to this community 

surrounding Eggleston, so this was a perfect opportunity to join forces with those who are  

already doing ministry there.  Since there is not much grass there, we will change the name, but 

we will continue to serve a meal, play games with the children, pray and have a Bible lesson with 

those who come.  We invite anyone who is interested in this ministry to contact either  

Matt Johnson at 812-599-4185 or Kelly Rector at 812-265-2331 or 812-493-6003. 

Keith & Tasia Chilton   06/05  

Tim & Margie Fisher   06/07  

Wayne & Kim Tingle   06/08  

Steve & Jeanne Dugle   06/09  

Darin & Brook Bailey   06/12  

Fred & Denise Boles   06/12  

Grover & Debbie Anderson  06/18  

Dennis & Jennifer Brierly  06/18  

Bill & Betty Demaree   06/18  

Kerry & Milagros Dougan 06/18  

Bob & Donna Vonch   06/19  

Rick & Gracie Humphrey  06/20  

Roger & Melanie Fuhrman  06/23  

Curt & Laura Strouse   06/26  

Michael & Michele Hopper  06/28  

June  Anniversaries 

Creative Kidz Club By Kelly Rector 

   We finished up our season on May 6th. We had a super time this 

        year going deeper with God as we dove into those basic principles of 

                   who God is. We explored the Bible and talked about the Trinity and roles 

      of God the Father, God the Son and God the Holy Spirit.  We went in 

depth with each one and ended our season with the kids discovering  

their own spiritual gifts and then each child got to take home a basket of  

summer goodies. We will continue our partnership with Trinity United  

Methodist Church and begin our next season on Sunday September 9th. 

Creative Kidz Club is for all children grades K-5 and meets on the 2nd and 4th  

Sundays from 5:30-7pm in the church basement. 




